
Attachment D – Non-Contiguous Statement  
 
This project area is contiguous and therefore Attachment D is not applicable. 
 
We note, however, that portions of the project area polygon in Attachment A overlap with authorized 
Federal RDOF grants. These overlaps are tightly confined to roadways and do not contain any locations 
served by the RDOF grants. The overlaps are included in the polygon to depict portions of the middle 
mile fiber route that are required for the last-mile build. 
 


